


Stone Town Council
Section 1 — Annual Governance Statement 2021/22

Explanation of “No” answer to assertion 4 on the Annual Governance Statement 2020-21: “We
provided proper opportunity during the year for the exercise of electors’ rights in accordance with
the requirements of the Accounts and Audit Regulations.”

The external audit of the 2020-21 accounts pointed out that:

The Council acknowledged in its Annual Governance Statement that in 2021 the Council did
not meet the requirements of the 2015 Accounts and Audit Regulations to provide electors
with a period of 30 working days including the first 10 working days of July to inspect the
accounts. Due to a coronavirus outbreak the meeting to approve the AGAR was postponed
until 8 July 2021, making compliance with the regulations infeasible. The Council should
ensure that in 2021/22 they comply with the Regulations and respond no again to assertion 4
in its Annual Governance Statement as this assertion will look back on the 2021 public rights
period.

In accordance with the recommendation above, assertion 4 has been answered as “No”.



